
Resignation Letter 

 

July 13, 2023 

Dear Membership and Board, 

 I would like to first thank all of you for your continued support and votes over the 

years, I and you who elected me had faith in my ability to call votes and get decisions made in 

a timely manner.   I feel that I have tried to consider the majority's wishes in everything I 

have done.  However with the birth of my children, the advancement of my career, and the 

recent passing of my brother, I can no longer continue to serve this board or this community, 

even in a minimalistic capacity.  I agreed to be a part of this board to try to help Get Things 

done in a timely manner and make new like minded friends.   During the majority of the time 

I have been on this board I have been involved with several lawsuits and misinformed 

allegations, yet I stayed present to stay the course.  I have been called and physically 

approached by members now calling themselves the "Garden Club",  while as an educator 

providing education to my own children and others kids from the community and said "I'm 

teaching" or",  "l am lesson planning",  just to have them show up in my drive way un - 

announced to corner and pitch their personal agenda to me when my kids needed food and 

academic support, I pulled my kids out of organized sports so that I could continue to 

represent the membership of this community and fulfill my term.   I have decided to resign 

from this board on several occasions and been compelled to stay aboard for the betterment 

of the board and the community.   I have had the opportunity to set with some our founding 

fathers in this community and some very energetic new residents.  This is my third year 

visiting Celine and Lester in Las Vegas and I bought my house here from Don Niche.    Both of 

whom where pioneers in this community and organization, who recruited me for the board 

and membership.     

 I applaud Mats for his perseverance and dedication to this community/ sub-division 

through his tenure on the board and his consideration of differing opinions, yet willing to 

keep membership wishes to a vote and act on membership wishes over his own desires!  He 

is an asset, Keep Him!!!  (If you can talk him into it). 

 I have apparently lost a few friends based on fraud , miss quotes, and personal 

agendas due to my association with this board and those of you who know what I'm talking 

about, if you want me to talk like the educated retired Marine I am, feel free to approach me, 

I will make myself available.  Some of you court ordered me to provide evidence of my 

transcripts, diplomas, etc. and at least one of you holds the highest certificate of G.E.D.   Stop 

being fooled! 



 As for Roy and his Presidency, when I first met him I knew he had a strong personality 

and it put me off a bit because I also have one.   He was exactly what this community needed 

at that time and the time he has volunteered is unprecedented.  He did not necessarily agree 

with a former employees push to purchase old used equipment to do the road work but went 

with it since they vouched for the quality.  – Roy then spent countless hours bringing said 

equipment to a serviceable standard, for free.  He and Mats have my upmost respect and 

they have your best interest at heart whether you like them or not!  My respect is hard to 

earn and they have it. 

 With that, I respectfully resign from the HRRMC of which you elected me to for several 

terms, due to family responsibilities, lack of time to commit to this Endeavour, and general 

discoursed with the state of our beautiful community. 

 

Sincerely and Respectfully, 

Gabriel L Hechler 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


